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If you must miss a meeting, phone Chris Manack, Attendance Chair, at 650 355-5742 or, email him at  chrismamack@gmail.com by the 
Monday before the lunch date.  We have to give the Poplar Creek Golf Club a head count for lunch.  You must cancel or our branch gets charged 
for no shows.  $$$ 

 
 TREASURER’S      

JUNE 2023 REPORT  
 Chris Manack 
650-355-5742 

 
 

Beginning Balance  $ 6,175.91 
Income    $   858.00 
Expenses   $ 1,111.69 
Ending Bank Balance                 $ 5,922.22 
Petty Cash Fund   $   100.00 
Total Funds   $ 6,022.22
     
 

All receipts collected have been deposited. 
All annual dues collected so far have been depos-
ited. 
All expenses have been previewed and paid. 

 
Members: 88 members paid to date 
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Editor: John Bernat (650) 678-5840      San Mateo, CA         Assistant Editor: Bernie Olson (650) 593-6881 

Summertime and the living is easy,  enjoy it!! 
 

We do need to bring out more guys for our monthly lunch meetings at 
Poplar  Creek. The food is still great.  But our low turnout is costing us 
money.   Last month we called out 20 birthday boys for May  and June.  
Not one guy was there!  $64 for free lunches went begging. 
 

We gave away the usual three  $50 bills by  cutting cards. Our next lunch 
meeting at Poplar will be on Wed. July  12th.   We  have our own world 
traveler. John Bernat to act as our guide.    In  fact, John sailed for 111 
days, and he will also be our speaker for August to finish his slide  show 
presentation. 
 

We have 89 paid members, and our goal is to end the year with  100  
members!  Invite your friends and neighbors  to join us in Br.  142. 
 

See you on  Wed. July  12th. for lunch, Oh  yes, we still need a little  Sir. 
 

Take Care and Have all the fun our bodies will allow!! 
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BOCCE 
(The Little Balls) 

Chris Manack 
(650) 355-5742 

chrismamack@gmail.com 
 

We welcome all members of SIR Branch 142 to come and join in play with our activity group. It is a very 
easy game to learn and play. Coffee is served at 9:30AM with play commencing at 10AM each Thursday 
of the  month, weather permitting, and concluding at 12 Noon. We play at Beresford Park in San Mateo. 
The bocce courts are adjacent to the tennis courts located on the 28 th Avenue side of the park.  

SIR Computer/Technology Group 
 

SIR members in the local area (any branch) get togeth-
er on the 4th Tuesday of the month at the Redwood 
Shores Library.  Doors open at 10:00 AM and the 
meeting starts at 10:30 AM.  The group discusses cur-
rent events about computers, software and all kinds of 
other electronic devices.   
 

Ralph Riviello (r.riviello@comcast.net) chairs the meet-
ings.  Beginners to experts are welcome.  Bring any 
questions you may be having with your computer or 
cell phone. 
https://sirinc2.org/branch1/sir-activities/sir-group-
computers/  $5 to cover coffee & doughnuts is 

charged. 

Thu. - June 8 Team #1 Team #2 

  A. Andrews H. Kessler 

Games 1, 2 & 3  C. Rickson C. Manack 

  S. Schroeder R. Merriam 

  J. Yeomans Y. Merriam 

    J. Rickson 

Game 1 Score 12 2 

Game 2 Score 12 6 

Game 3 Score 6 8 

Thu. - June 15 Team #1 Team #2 

  A. Andrews C. Manack 

Games 1 & 2 N. Ringer R. Merriam 

  D. Scannell C. Rickson 

  S. Scannell J. Rickson 

  S. Scannell J. Ringer 

Game 1 Score 9 12 

Game 2 Score 0 10 

Thu. - June 22 Team #1 Team #2 

  A. Andrews B. Brouwers 

Games 1 & 2  R. Merriam H. kessler 

  C. Rickson C. Manack 

  J. Rickson J. Ringer 

  N. Ringer S. Scannell 

Game 1 Score 12 9 

Game 2 Score 5 10 

Thu. - June 29 Team #1 Team #2 

  B. Brouwers O. Anderson 

Games 1 & 2  H. Kessler R. Anderson 

  C. Rickson A. Andrews 

  S. Schroeder J. Rickson 

  J. Yeoman   

Game 1 Score 12 9 

Game 2 Score 12 3 

https://sirinc2.org/branch1/sir-activities/sir-group-computers/
https://sirinc2.org/branch1/sir-activities/sir-group-computers/
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Charles Waller  
(415) 269-4950 

chupeg@icloud.com 

JUNE BOWLING NEWS 

The top performances for past six months 

Congratulations Thursday and Friday bowlers. After 25 weeks of bowling, session one has ended with the championships 
being determined June 22, and 23. 
 
Our champions for the Thursday league are team “Triples Alley” with Lydia Stewart, Lorraine Diaz, and 
Allan Leader". Nice bowling Triples Alley. 
 
In the Friday league our champions are the “ Don Carter Wannabes with Joe Gibson Steve Curry, and Bud Dougherty. 
Well done guys. 
 
We are taking a little break between sessions this year and will resume league play on July 13, and 14. 
 
Our Thursday and Friday bowlers of the month for June are all of you. Congratulations to each and every one of our 
bowlers. Thank you all for hanging in there for six months you  really deserve bowler of the month. 

Thursday highlights for the first six months were: 
A Group  
High scratch series: Doug Moffitt-705 High Scratch Game: Dave Gluck-279 
High handicap series: Lorraine Diaz-714  High handicap game: Lamonte Lovering-279 
B Group 
High scratch series: Chuck Waller-655. High scratch game: Gene Lebel-217 
High handicap series: Les Deman-683  High handicap game: Allan Leader-230 
C Group 
High scratch series: Swanson-518  High scratch game: Jill Maguire-180 
High handicap series: Dennis DelSecco-688. High handicap game: Arlie Lamb-251 
Season perfect attendance: Rich Nederostek, Jill Maguire, Dave Gluck and Chuck Waller. 
Twenty five weeks of bowling without missing a week. Well done everyone. 

Friday’s Highlights for the first six months  
A Group 
High scratch series: Dave Gluck:678  High scratch game: Lamonte Lovering-268 
High handicap series: George Marks-750. High handicap game: John Nardi-282 
B Group 
High scratch series: Ron Schick-594. High scratch game: Rich Hom-209 
High handicap series: Les Deman-705. High handicap game: Don Nebiolini-241 
C Group 
High scratch series: Mike Garoutte-550. High scratch game: Sven Holm-224 
High handicap series: Joe Dominice-730. High handicap game: Ken Braband-258 
 
Season perfect performance: Dave Gluck. Nice going Dave. 
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We had eleven bowlers attend a tournament in Dublin on June 19,2023. Four finished in the money.  
 

Front row L-R. Lamonte Lovering, Pete Grech , Veronica Palmer, Jane Mourgos, Joe Voltattorni  
Back row L-R. Gene Lebel, Bud Dougherty, Chuck Waller, Mike Stiegler, Roger Harrison, Bob Butler. 
 
Four finished in the money: 
Roger Harrison-5th in singles,  Gene Lebel and Mike Stiegler - 3rd in doubles, Chuck Waller, and Larry Lardie- 1st in doubles. 
Well done guys 

Hope everyone enjoys the time off. We should have the new rosters available in the next few days. 
We will have the STRIKE IN THE 5th FRAME and the GOLD PIN STRIKE games during league play. 

Remember there will be no league bowling until July 13 and 14. Also no Tuesday pot games on July 4, 
or July 11,2023. 

Upcoming tournaments 
Concord:  Monday July 24,2023. Singles and doubles.  
Reno:  Monday /Tuesday August 7 & 8,2023. Singles, Doubles, Team ( we have 8 going so far) 
See Chuck if you are interested in any of the tournaments. 

Unfortunately, we have to say goodbye to one of our long time Friday bowlers, Joe Dominice, who has moved up to 
Oregon. We wish Joe and Martha all the best. Also, one of our Thursday and Friday bowlers, Doug Moffitt,  will be on 
a sabbatical for session two. We hope to see Doug rejoin in January 2024. 



 SIR #142 NEWSLETTER   

 

Page 5 

GOLF  (The wee small balls)  Bob Chang, (650) 703-2342   

June continued our good fortune on the golf links with good weather and with golf courses in excellent 
condition. It’s a fun time to be out on the links, and we encourage all of you, no matter what your skill 
level to join us. If you talk to any of the golf club members, I’m sure they’ll tell you that it’s a fun activity 
for everyone that plays with us. 
 
Our top golfer, Wes Matsuura, was on vacation for much of the month which allowed some others to 
be low scorers in Flight 1 this month. Low score honors were shared by Joe Pierce and Darren Iler. 
Ye olde Golf Chair Bob Chang managed to lead Flight 2 for all four weeks in June. Flight 3 had Dale 
Heiberger, Jim Veit, and Ken Masry share low score honors. Brian Morgan and Bob Chang did 
well on closest to the pin shots. 
 
Our July and early August tournaments are: July 5 San Jose, July 11 Spring Valley, July 18 Metro-
politan, July 25 Crystal Springs (Scramble), August 1 Moffett, and August 8 Coyote Creek. You 
can sign up for any of these at the July 12 Branch Luncheon or by calling me at 650-703-2342 (or 
email me at: coachchang@sbcglobal.net.) 

mailto:coachchang@sbcglobal.net







